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This is the fourth year Laura and I have testified before this committee, describing how this bill would 

impact people with suicidal family members.  In our previous testimonies, we also heard supporters 

argue the bill does not have a suicide contagion effect, describing how other factors create states that 

are part of a “suicide belt” and quoting a paper by Doctors Jones and Paton, which they claim shows no 

increase in suicides for models with “state specific trends.” 

This seemed inaccurate to me, so in 2018 I read this article and could not draw the same conclusion.  

The study Dr. Jones and Paton conducted actually subtracted out the impact of a large number of 

suicide contributors to suicide rates, ranging from unemployment to whether medical marijuana was 

legal.  After these “suicide belt” adjustments were made, the study found a 6.3% increase in total 

suicides after PAS was legalized.  I also contacted the authors to ask about the impact on their study of 

“state specific trends.”  I have attached the response of Dr. David Paton to my written testimony but I 

will highlight his opening.  He says, “I agree that it would not be accurate to claim on the basis of our 

paper that there is no correlation between physician assisted suicide (PAS) laws and non-assisted suicide 

rates. Indeed, I believe such a claim would be misleading.” 

In Maryland, what does it mean to have 6.3% more suicides? On average it’s roughly 37 additional 

suicides, every year   That’s another 74 parents, like Laura and me, that will lose a child;  it’s also roughly 

89 siblings, deprived of a lifetime of companionship with their sister or brother, and on average it’s over 

a thousand friends and acquaintances that will know the tragedy of losing a friend.  I remind you this 

human toll is taken every year 

If you are like Laura and I, and have known the exhaustion of waking up night after night, checking to 

see if your child was still alive or drove to work with anxiety so intense you felt like throwing up, because 

you did not know how the day would end, you know that 6.3% is a huge number.  If you have ever had 

a sibling or a close friend or relative commit suicide and know the pain of regret, of wondering “What 

could I have done?”, you know that 6.3% is a huge number. 

Assisted suicide is not just an individual decision.  Assisted suicide increases overall suicide rates and 

claiming otherwise is misleading.    Unfortunately there are many families like mine in Maryland today.  

In 2018 I knew of 3 young adults who committed suicide in Annapolis alone.  This law could have a 

definite negative and potentially devastating impact on families like Laura and mine.   I ask you, please 

vote No on SB701. 





 



 


